
Week 10 Term 1  
April 2022  

School website www.stmarys.ac.nz  

School Facebook www.facebook.com/groups/stmarysschoolwanganui 

School App From the Google Apps / Play Store: SchoolAppsnz St Maryõs School   

Kia ora koutou 
 
What a term this has been. I am so proud of both our staff and students 
for navigating a really tough term with a positive can do attitude. I have 
appreciated the positive messages of support that we have received. 
Like you all, I think two years of COVID is taking its toll.  
 
Our community is so supportive of us as a school and each other. 
Thank you so much for the huge response we had for our local food 
bank. Please do keep us informed if you see or have a need that we 
may be able to help out with. There are things that we can do to help. 
 
You will be aware that we are moving to the orange traffic light setting as a 
country and I know you will be wondering what this means for St Maryôs 
School.  
 
There are many things to consider going forward and as always our priority 
is the health and safety of our students, our families and our staff.  



We will continue to take a cautious approach but there will be a few 
changes to ease us back into a closer step towards normal. 
 
We are very aware that COVID is still making its way through the     
Whanganui community and that we will be entering the flu season next 
term. With this in mind we will need to keep some of our new protocols in 
order to minimise the need for tighter restrictions. 
 
The top question I am sure will be around mask wearing. Under the    
orange setting masks are no longer required in schools. We will              
be moving to a voluntary mask protocol. I will be strongly encouraging 
our staff to continue wearing masks and am happy to support families 
that wish their children to do the same. Again this relaxing of mask     
wearing will be subject to change depending on the amount of illness 
within our school community. 
Face masks are one of the key health measures that we can use to slow 
the spread of COVID-19 in indoor settings. If COVID-19 is circulating 
widely in our community, we may decide that masks are required indoors 
again for a time.  
Face masks continue to be required for students aged 12 and above on 
school and public transport.  
 
I will be taking time over the holidays to put together a new set of    
protocols and will email these out, put them on our Facebook page 
and of course on our School App before we return to school. 
 
As always please email me if you have any questions or concerns. 
 
jacquil@stmarys.ac.nz 
 
Thank you for your unwavering support and flexibility during this time. 
 
I wish you all a blessed Easter and holiday break and look forward to  
welcoming you all back to Term 2 on Monday 2nd May. 
 
E te Auta e manaarki ki a koutou katoa 
May God Bless you all 
Jacqui Luxton 



�����š�Z�������]�P�v���µ�o�š�����Z�^ 


